
  
 
 
 
March 24, 2021 
 
 
To: New Entrance Applicants for Fall 2021 
 
From: Admissions Office 
 Ponce Health Sciences University 
 
Re: Admissions Entrance Exam and Requirements Waiver 
 
 
Dear applicants, 

 

Kind regards! 

 

First of all, we want to congratulate you on your decision to start your studies in health sciences. 

 

As part of the continuous evaluation carried out by the institution, PHSU has developed temporary policies 

to respond to the Covid-19 pandemic challenges and ensure compliance with the program objectives and 

admissions requirements for the different schools and programs.  

The following are the changes/waivers approved by the admissions committees for Fall 2021 applicants:  

School Program Waiver or Adjustment in 

Requirements 

School of Behavioral and Brain 
Sciences (SBBS) 

PsyD, Phd Psy 

 

 

 

MSSP 

 

 

 

Certificates 

Waiver of the Entrance Exam (GRE, 
EXADEP) and adjustment in the 
number of letters of 
recommendation from 3 letters to 2 
letters. 
 
Waiver of the Entrance Exam (GRE, 
EXADEP) and adjustment in the 
number of letters of 
recommendation from 2 letters to 1 
letter. 
 
Adjustment in the number of letters 
of recommendation from 2 letters to 
1 letter. 
 

 

 



School Program Waiver or Adjustment in 

Requirements 

School of Medicine MSMS 

 

Waiver of the Entrance Exam (MCAT, 
GRE, EXADEP) and adjustment in the 
number of letters of 
recommendation from 3 letters to 2 
letters. 

School of Nursing BSN 

 

 

 

MSN/FNP 

Waiver of the Entrance Exam (College 
Board, SAT, ACT) and adjustment in 
the number of letters of 
recommendation from 2 letters to 1 
letter. 
 
Adjustment in the number of letters 
of recommendation from 2 letters to 
1 letter. 

School of Public Health MPH 

 

 

 

DrPH 

Waiver of the Entrance Exam (MCAT, 
GRE, EXADEP) and adjustment in the 
number of letters of 
recommendation from 3 letters to 2 
letters. 
 
Waiver of the Entrance Exam (GRE, 
EXADEP) and adjustment in the 
number of letters of 
recommendation from 3 letters to 2 
letters. 

 

To access the complete temporary policies go to the section of Institutional communications in the 

following web page https://www.psm.edu/coronavirus/ .  

 

If you have any questions or doubts about the admissions and acceptance requirements of any of our 

programs, please contact our Admissions Office for further orientation at admissions@psm.edu or call 

from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm EST to 787-840-2575 ext. 5742.   
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